
January 14, 2020 6:00 p.m. 
 The Jones County Board of Supervisors met in special session.  Present Chairman 
Manternach, Supervisors Oswald, Rohwedder, and Zirkelbach. Supervisor Eaken was absent. 
 Moved by Oswald seconded by Rohwedder to open the public hearing at 6:01 p.m. on the 
Five-Year Road Construction Program. On roll call vote: Oswald aye, Zirkelbach aye, Rohwedder 
aye, Manternach aye. Motion carried. 

The County Engineer and Engineer’s Assistant provided information regarding the proposed 
road construction program. Approximately thirty-five persons were present to offer objections to, or 
comments in favor of, the program. Public comments focused on a grading project proposed for 75th 
Ave. south of Cascade and the residents desire to retain a seal-coated, or similar, hard surfaced 
roadway. 
 Moved by Oswald seconded by Rohwedder to close the public hearing at 7:13 p.m.  On roll 
call vote: Oswald aye, Zirkelbach aye, Rohwedder aye, Manternach aye. Motion carried. 

Moved by Oswald seconded by Zirkelbach to approve the Five-Year Road Construction 
Program as published in January, 2020.  All aye. Motion carried. [2020-006.1] 
 Moved by Oswald seconded by Rohwedder to adjourn at 7:38 p.m. All aye. Motion carried. 
  
Attest:  Janine Sulzner, Auditor     Wayne Manternach, Chairman 
 


